
 

 

HPHC Seattle: Proposed schedule for Dr. Chung Sik Yong's visit to Seattle 
 
Rosie Dijan Muyongo 
October 8, 2021 
 

 
 

Dear Blessed Central Families, Brothers and Sisters, 

 

Greetings of Peace and of Love! 

 

This month of October is quite a busy month. Last week we had the Cheon Bo Holy Wine and 

Registration Blessing Ceremony. As you read this, most likely you are already preparing to watch the 

Cheon Bo Induction this Saturday, October 9, 2021. I again would like to congratulate the four candidate 

families from our community that will be inducted during the ceremony: Mrs. Gertrud Koch, Mr. Michael 

and Mrs. Noriko Fisher, Mr. Martin and Mrs. Ela Byrne, and Dr. William and Mrs. Donna Selig. 

 

I know that there are many other families who are trying to reach the goal of completing their vertical 430 

and horizontal 430 and raising funds for the Blessing offering. I salute you all for your heart and all your 

efforts. It is my desire that I and our church can be able to support you in your work. 

 

Next Saturday, we are to have our ACLC Pastor's Summit. We are busy preparing for the lecture 

presentation and we are also looking forward to hold the Blessing for some of our participants if not all. 

Please pray for this. 

 

Also, we have received proposed schedule for Dr. Chung Sik Yong's visit to our community. We expect 

to receive him on November 7 to 9, 2021. Please reserve those dates and plan to join us in attending Dr. 

Yong in person as our Heavenly Parent and True Parents representative. 

 

I was in a meeting with our ministry leaders, I had the opportunity to listen to our young second 

generation leaders- Miyuki and Augustine joined me together with Mr. Granstrom and Mrs. Takako 

Kawamura. They presented their activities, visions and plans. Youth Ministry will hold Divine Principle 

lecture workshop on October 16. Also there is a plan to hold winter workshop in December. CARP will 

start their witnessing and Divine Principle sharing in the campus next week. Please again keep them in 

your prayer. Their goal is to be able to witness at least 5 people to register CARP as a student 

organization on campus. 

 

Shinghi Detlefsen was not able to attend the meeting but he shared with me updates on our Young Adult 

Ministry. Of course, many of you attended the September 26, Young Adult Sunday Service which was 

truly an uplifting experience. And they intend to continue with their ministry work. Also, our young 

wives through the leadership of Kai Wise, continue to support one another through their once a month 

young wives night out meetings. 

 

Mrs. Kawamura shared about Kodan activities. She shared that they are focusing at the moment on 

Japanese Ethnic Ministry. They regularly meet with Mr. Hasegawa from HQ twice a month. Active with 

the Japanese Ethnic Ministry from our community are Mr. Miyagi, Mrs. Satomi Mira, and Mrs. Kazuko 

Ishiyama. They have about 30 people in their contact list. Twelve out of thirty are sent invitation for the 

October 16 workshop. 

 

I would like to express my utmost gratitude to each and everyone of you for your dedication and 

commitment to advance the providence in our area here in the State of Washington. I pray for heaven to 

answer whatever petition you make. May God's blessing and healing be with you. 

 

Sincerely with love. 

 

Rosie Dijan Muyongo - Pastor 

 

Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community 

rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail,com 

 


